Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-10.0352
Linking Industry to Nursing Education (LINE) Fund

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The development includes technical changes, including the removal of dates specific to the 2022-23 grant period. Additionally, the proposed amendment provides clarification on proposal submission deadlines and criteria, and the annual reporting requirement to align with the language in the LINE Fund statute, 1009.8962, F.S.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: The areas to be considered in this rule development involve the process for awarding, applying for, and reporting on LINE fund grants. More specifically, the development will consider the following: 1) removing the references to the 2022-23 grant period, 2) removing the language of two proposal submission dates, 3) removing the requirement that institutions submit a budget which includes the health care partner contribution, and 4) adds language to the annual reporting requirement to specify institutions who received funds in the previous fiscal year, which aligns with the LINE Fund statute, 1009.8962, F.S.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02(1), (2)(n), 1009.8962(10), F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1009.8962, F.S.

A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: June 30, 2023, 10:00 a.m., ET

PLACE: https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_h7ffB8uoQ_-t_cos21RQVQ

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Katie Grissom, Division of Florida Colleges, (850)245-9035, or Katie.Grissom@fldoe.org. To comment on this rule development workshop, please go to https://web02.fldoe.org/rules or contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, (850)245-9601 or email Christian.Emerson@fldoe.org.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS: Available at https://web02.fldoe.org/rules.
